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These past 7 weeks has been a great learning experience for both my student, Carmine Roberto, and me. I have worked with older adults before in previous volunteer opportunities, but this is the first time that I was able to work one on one with an older adult. I was very nervous at first because I do not have a lot of expertise in working with computers so I was unsure whether I would be a good teacher. I have worked as a swim instructor for 4 years, but teaching something that you are an expert at is much easier than teaching something you might not know all the answers to. As the lessons went on though I became much more confident and learned that I know a lot more about computers than I thought I did. Even when I didn’t know the answer it really wasn’t that big of a deal.

Carmine was a great student and he had a wonderful personality and sense of humor. It was a pleasure working with him. He had a hard time hearing and it took a while for him to remember how to do things, but his attitude towards learning showed how much perseverance he has. He improved so much from the first meeting and I feel very proud to know that he will be able to communicate with his family now because of my help.

I learned in the first lesson, after showing him how to double-click icons on the desktop and play solitaire, that it would take a little bit more instruction and time to learn tasks on the computer than I had planned. This was not a problem for me because I would rather him learn just a few things and learn them very well so that he will always remember them, then to learn a million things on the computer but take away nothing from the classes.  By the end of the last lesson, he was able to complete numerous tasks all on his own. He was able to turn on and off the computer, open up games, open word documents, and double-click icons without any help. He also, with help from my cheat sheet, could open up internet explorer and sign on to his email without me explaining any of the steps. He still needed a few cues to find the inbox after checking messages, but I am sure after time this will become more natural for him. He even showed his nephew all the work he had learned when his nephew came to visit him. He was so proud to tell me all the stuff he was able to show his nephew. I am very pleased with his progress and I hope that he enjoyed our sessions as much as I did.  

The one big thing that I learned is that many older adults really see computers and technology as a very foreign idea. My grandmother is pretty good on the computer so I expected the seniors to know a lot more about the computer than they did. By the fourth lesson I was so excited when Carmine showed me that he could shut off the computer all by himself! This I had expected him to know before I started working with him or at least that he would remember it after me teaching him how to once. The accomplishments he made were smaller but I was just as proud of them because I could tell how hard he had worked to remember and complete them. Overall it was a great experience and I am glad that I was able to directly affect the happiness of another.
